



Mablins Lane Community Primary School Newsletter ~ 1st July 2022

Dear Parents and Children,

July is here!!!! The end of the summer term is fast approaching. It's a busy time with lots going on. Please keep in touch so that you don't miss anything.

Thought of the Week



Assembly Shout Outs



EYFS

Whole Year Group

Year 1

Noah, Erin & Tommy

Year 2

Alayna, Jakub & Reily

Year 3

Archie, Hayden & Logan Lee Staff shout out to Miss Pollard

Year 4

Harrison, Poppy & Ashley

Year 5

Joshua, Chloe & Archie, & Ben

Year 6

Whole Year Group

Rainbow Room

Cody G EYFS SC

Sports events



This week has seen all children have the opportunity to take part in traditional sports day races. With four events planned and a mixed weather forecast we were very lucky to get 3 and a half events completed.

After a rainy start to Monday morning we managed to get a full session completed in the afternoon for Year 5 and 6. On Tuesday the weather more settled with near perfect conditions for Years 3 and 4.

It was a cool start to Wednesday morning but our wonderful EYFS children were amazing.

After an amazing start with Year 1 and 2 in the afternoon, the clouds literally burst and we were all soaked in a downpour. We speedily got the children inside and changed out of wet kits and sadly had to abandon the afternoon.

Many thanks to our wonderful parents who attended each of the four events. It was lovely to see so many of you supporting the children.



SPORTS DAY 2022

















Town Sports Team Photo

Here's the Mablins Lane Town Sports Team photo. Congratulations on your 3rd Place overall position.



Transition

This week most of our Y6 pupils have had the opportunity to visit their new High schools. This is an exciting time, but can also cause some nervousness. We hope



that the transition days help to alleviate any fears and wish all our Y6 pupils well at their new schools.

Mablins Lane Time Capsule Event - 15/7/22

Mablins Lane 1996 Time Capsule opening.



Were **YOU** at Mablins then?

If you were- Mrs. Barwick and Mrs. King would love you to come and join us and have a look at the children's work that was stored in the capsule- yours may be in there too.

We shall have tea/coffee and cake and a chat between 1pm and 3pm in the school hall on Friday 15th July.

Please email to let us know if you are coming. admin@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk

Year 3 Cadburys World Visit

Well done to Y3 who had a great day learning about chocolate on Monday at Cadburys World!









Mablins PTA News



The next meeting will be held on **TUESDAY 5**TH **JULY** at 3:30pm in the main school hall. All are welcome.

SCHOOL REPORTS

End of year reports are due to be distributed via email next Friday, 8th July. Please look out for this email and let us know if you don't receive it.

New Classes for September

Information on new classes and teachers will follow the reports and will be distributed w/b 11th July. We plan to have a class swap time on Friday 15th July to coincide with our new EYFS Teddy Bears Picnic in the morning.

Parking around School – UPDATE!

We continue to have issues with parking this week. Please be reminded that the Eight Farmers pub car park has been made available for school drop off / pick up parking. Many thanks to Lisa and her team at the pub for allowing us to use this facility.



Also please remember that staff are

only trying to keep children, parents and members of the public safe. We ask for your understanding and kindness at drop off and pick up times.

Drop Off - Pick Up

Please can we remind parents that they should not just drop children at the gate in the morning if they are running late? Doors and gates close at different times and although members of SLT are around children may find that their door has been closed. If parents are running late they should take children to the main office where they can be signed in.

Also at the end of the day it is only our oldest children who walk home without parents, and this is communicated to the teachers in writing. We ask that parents come on to the playground and make themselves known to staff for a safe handover of children.

Sickness Bug

This week we seem to have had a sickness bug in Year 4. Please be extra vigilant and do not send your child in to school if they feel unwell.



Covid

Unfortunately the number of Covid cases seems to be on the rise again with levels in Cheshire East being above the national average. We currently have 2 members of staff who have tested positive and who are unable to come to work. Again please be vigilant and help us to keep levels down by following precautions.

Reporting Absences

If your child is sick or absent for any reason, please report the absence to the School Office by either leaving a message with a reason for the absence on the School Sick Line or speaking to someone in the office. The telephone number is 01270 749908.



SCHOOL LUNCHES

Week 2

MONDAY Mini Omelette

Lean & Green Melting Moment Popovers with Salad Mac & Cheese (v) (v)

with Fruit Chunk

Potatoes (v) **TUESDAY**

Sweet & Sour Chicken with Rice or **Noodles**

Tuna Grab Bag

Summer Fruit Flapjack

WEDNESDAY

Roast Gammon, Mash & Roast Potatoes & Gravy

Chocolate & Mandarin Puddle **Pudding**

THURSDAY

Fruity Pork Curry With Rice & **Cous Cous**

Turkey Grab Bag

Frozen Yoghurt Ice Cream

FRIDAY

BBQ Chicken in a Soft Tortilla Boat With ½ portion of Chips

Fish / Salmon Fish Fingers with Chips & Beans or Peas

Lemon Bite Biscuit or Organic Yoghurt

EYFS, Y1 &2 ENTITLED TO FREE SCHOOL MEALS Y3, 4, 5 &6 MEALS COST £2.40 PLEASE PAY IN ADVANCE VIA THE **CHESHIRE EAST EPAYMENT**

JOY'S NOTICEBOARD FRIDAY TREAT

JOY WILL BE SELLING ICE LOLLIES ON THURSDAY & FRIDAY LUNCHTIME FOR 50P.

Road Closure

For anybody who needs to use the A530 Middlewich Road near to the hospital, please be advised that the road will be closed for a period of 18 months. Please check out the information on the Cheshire East link: North West Crewe Package traffic management

Sunny weather - sun cream, hats & waterbottles

SUMMER'S HERE!

REMEMBER:

SUN CREAM

SUN HAT

WATER BOTTLE



Year Group— Email Address Mablins Lane CP School

Our year group email addresses are still operational. Please use ONLY the following email addresses to contact your child's class teacher. They will respond during the school working hours of between 9.00am and 4.30pm, please note that many of the teachers are still in school and teaching key worker children.

eyfs@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk year1@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk year2@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk year3@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk year4@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk year5@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk year6@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Date	Event
4 & 5 July	Y6 Primary College
11 July	Y4 Roman Workshop
13 July	Y5 Chester Zoo
14 July	Y6 Leavers Assembly
15 July	Class Swap Day
15 July	EYFS New starters Teddy Bears Picnic
15 July	1pm-3pm Opening of Time Capsule
19 July	Y6 Chill Factore
20 July	KS1 Reading Challenge Party
21 st July	Break up for Summer Holidays

Kind regards

Mrs Justine Joule – Headteacher